





CAREER PLANNING AND PLACEMENT OFFICE NEWS

Information now available on Judicial Clerkships for 1988-89 with
the U.S. Claims Court in Washington, D.C.; Judicial Clerkships in
New Jersey beginning in September, 1987; and Community Legal Services
in Philadelphia, PA. (Resumes to Ms. Stuppler by January 19, 1987).
For more complete details see the postings in the Placement Office.

The Nassau County Bar Association invites the Class of 1989 to a tea
on January 20, 1987 at 4 P.M. at the Mineola location. Rada ViByadto
Doris Felix (516) 747-4070.

Please refer to the next issue of the Placement Newsletter for
details about new publications, upcoming workshops, bar association
activities and Placement Office hours.

Reminder: If you want your resume on file at the Nassau County Bar
Association, please submit five copies of your resume to Ms. Stuppler

and they will be placed in the Resume Book at the Bar Association.

WALL STREET JOURNAL SUBSCRIPTIONS

Reduced student rates (% price) for the Wall St. Journal and Barron's
subscriptions are now available. Please see the sign up sheets on
Professor Grant's office door (Room 211B).

VOLUNTEER INCOME TAX ASSISTANCE (VITA) PROGRAM

TOURO VITALIZES! In an effort to make the School known among. the
community and to provide a vital service, Touro has established a
Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) Program. Qualified students will
be able to assist or fill out simple tax returns for those persons not
able to do so. For this program to achieve its goal, students are needed
to volunteer 2-3 hours per week between the weeks of February 23rd
and April 15th. A brief informational meeting will be held on Wednesday,

January lé4th at 11:00 a.m. in the Student Lounge. All are welcome!

NEWS FROM ASSISTANT DEAN GROFF

I hope you enjoyed your intersession and I welcome you back to the
Law Center.

THE DROP/ADD PERIOD will begin on Tuesday, January 13 and will
continue until Friday, January 23. Any second, third or fourth year
student who wishes to amend her/his program may do so during this period
of time between the hours of 11 a.m. and 7 p.m.

GRADES will continue to be posted outside of my office as available.

GRADUATING SENIORS who have not met with me for a graduation check shoul

see my secretary, Mrs. Blackwell, to arrange for a mutually convenient
appointment.

Best wishes for the New Year and the New Semester.

RE: ELEVATOR

A new elevator has been installed in the new wing, adjacent to the
cafeteria, Law Review Office and classroom B-4. The elevator should be
used on a limited basis, preferably by those individuals who are disabled
and unable to use the stairs. Also, please do not post anything on the
walls of the cab of the elevator.

RE: POSTING NOTICES

Notices may be posted on bulletin boards designated for this purpose.
Please do not post notices on the walls, doors and other areas of the build
otherwise, the appearance of the building is not enhanced and it will look
cluttered and unprofessional. Student organizations that abuse this policy
will be prevented from holding events on campus.



